
OSOVCC	Meeting	27	Sept	2017	
	
Order	called	at	6:30	by	Steve	Beardsley	
Also	present	are	VP,	Sec,	Treas,	and	FCC	rep	
	
Agenda;	additions	
8B	–	Wildflower	grant	
8C	Hamilton	Park	Foundation	Grant	
8D	Nextdoor	
	
Minutes	from	17	May	2017;	Moved	by	John,	Roselynn	2nd;approved.	
Info	on	Neighborhood	watch	and	we	can	get	an	officer	to	come	to	the	meeting	and	talk	
about	it.	It	is	a	street	by	street	program.	
	
Bus	service	changes	happen	on	23	October.	Question	if	that	will	affect	snow	plowing.	It	
is	still	a	school	bus	route.	Johns,	Oceanview	are	both	state	maintained.		
	
Treas	report:	Currently	$1752.37	up	0.27	since	we	last	met.	As	of	end	of	August.	
	
John	Weddleton:	Anchorage	Assembly.	Community	Council	website	shows	our	meeting	
at	different	times.	•	Mold	in	hotels	is	a	new	issue	for	Assembly	action.		
•	Well	and	septic	rules	have	been	re-written.		
•	Should	there	be	rules	for	on-site	consumption	of	marijuana?	Public	meeting	will	be	
held	on	responses	
•	Campers	[homeless?]	in	parks.		
•	New	legislation	to	make	joy-riding	a	more	significant	crime.	
•	New	way	of	determining	how	to	assess	“junk	yard”	residential	properties.	
•	Speeding	in	neighborhoods	is	a	major	complaint.	AMATS	is	beginning	a	new	process	to	
evaluate	and	plan.		
	
Chuck	Kopp:	Representative.	Mayor	should	make	a	statement	of	citizen’s	rights.	Public	
Safety	is	a	huge	concern	and	some	tenets	of	SB91	are	going	to	be	changed	to	make	the	
bill	more	effective.	Idea	is	to	make	certain	criminals	go	to	jail	more	quickly	to	make	a	
change	to	the	criminal	wave	of	that	one	person.	Also	to	incarcerate	between	conviction	
and	prison	sentence.		
	
SB54	is	the	new	bill	to	replace	SB91.	It	will	put	some	bite	back	in,	but	will	not	solve	all	
the	problems.	It’s	more	of	an	immediate	consequence	for	the	criminals.	He	can	arrange	
for	a	state	prosecutor	to	come	to	meeting	to	give	advice	on	how	to	protect	personal	
property.		
	
Speeding	and	streets	–	prioritize.	Ellen,	Helen	and	Mary	streets.	Traffic	calming.	High	
speeding.	Also	Klatt,	but	difficult	to	put	speed	bumps	on	Klatt.	Others	will	need	to	be	
upgraded	to	be	able	to	accept	speed	bumps.		
	



Chuck	is	part	of	a	committee	looking	at	a	new	way	for	education	funding.	Tribal	schools	
for	some	areas.	Compact	with	the	state	to	decrease	state	input	for	education	in	those	
areas.		
	
Steve	asked	if	Chuck	will	arrange	for	a	prosecutor	to	be	at	the	next	meeting.	Also	
requests	Katie	to	ask	the	mayor	to	have	a	city	prosecutor	at	the	next	meeting.		
	
Katie	Dougherty:	–	Mayor’s	office;	Great	to	see	so	many	folks	at	the	meeting	this	
evening.	Mayor’s	primary	priority	is	public	safety.	She’ll	ask	the	correct	person	to	attend	
next	meeting	with	rights	of	property	owners	to	protect.	Muni	and	state	laws	may	have	
different	directions.		
	
Suzanne	LaFrance,	Anchorage	Assenbly	
•	Land	use	plan	supplements	the	2020	plan	with	more	neighborhood	and	district	
elements.	Adopted	last	night.		
•	Budget	cycle	for	2018.	Happening	right	now.	Work	session	on	Friday	–	open	to	public.	
First	public	hearing	24	October.	There	will	be	reductions.	Positions	will	be	eliminated.		
•	Well	and	septic	was	introduced	last	night.	John	pulled	to	make	it	on	the	2nd	meeting	in	
October	to	allow	citizens	more	time	to	consider.		
	
Guest:	Alaska	Sand	and	Gravel.	Ryan	Morman	and	Ryan	___.	Trying	not	to	bombard	
Klatt	Road	with	truck	traffic.	Access	to	and	from	their	facility	is	paramount.	Property	
where	they	have	a	lease	to	route	some	of	their	traffic	is	for	sale.	Lease	may	no	longer	
allow	the	trucks	to	use	that	route.	They	want	to	avoid	using	Klatt	road	to	go	west	on	
Minnesota.		
	
R&M	Consultants	looked	at	a	way	to	use	the	existing	C	/	Minnesota	roundabout	as	a	two	
way	from	Lang	Street	to	C	Street	roundabout.	This	would	close	the	existing	on-ramp	to	
O’Malley	going	east	and	route	it	further	east.		
	
Steve:	Traffic	calming	priority:	Handout	has	only	the	Oceanview	and	Old	Seward	streets	
that	are	graded	and	ranked	for	priority.	We’re	asked	to	rank	them	for	our	area.	We	need	
to	have	a	resolution	to	ask	the	Muni	to	use	our	priorities.	Fire	traffic	is	the	most	affected	
by	traffic	calming	measures.	How	do	we	calm	while	offering	emergency	response	well?	
These	are	Muni	roads,	so	state	maintained	roads	are	not	included.	Vote	on	this	next	
month.	
	
Park	Foundation	grant	coming	for	Hamilton	Park	–	Elmhurst	and	Karen	Street	areas.	
Info	from	people	in	that	area	is	requested.	Blake	Adolfae	is	the	contact.	2018	request	for	
2019	construction.		
	
Wildflower	–	grants	group	–	for	teachers	etc.	has	a	scholarship	program	for	up	to	$2000.	
Goal	is	to	encourage	botanical	education.	Due	1	November	2017	
	
Motion	to	adjourn:	Roselynn	 	 Second:	Stan				 Adjourned	at	8:27	PM	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	 	 	 Michael	Fenster,	Secretary	


